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 Facilitators: Patrona Jones-Rowser, Lou Carol Franklin, Julius Lawrence 

Attendees: Regina McArthur, Camille Coakley, Charlie Pierce-El, Rachel May, John Sexton, Lisette Lewis, Sean Reed Jr., 

Brandy Colebrook, Charles Davis, Walter Eiland, Kelly Wise, Palmer Harvey, Thomas Davis, Mary Adair, Linda Campbell, Dorris 
Harvey, Tae Cerutti, Takarra P. Smith, Bryan Radliff, Betty L. Pearson, Joanne Stevens, Rich Puchalski, Mary Kuhn, Jessi Lyons, 
Juanita Perez-Williams, Christophe Colebrook, Mary Traynor, Blake Carter, Charlese Jackson, Sue Wood, Rey Ortiz Jr., Joe Bright, 
Renee Marleau, Jeff Glass, Garth Cowelb, Tina Limpert, Calen Leclercq, Al Gough, Don Leekie, Geneva Hayden, Clare Carney, 
Mark Jackson Sr., Lori Covington, Fitzroy Hendricks, Al Freeman, Ben Cleeton, Mel Menon, Judge Vanessa Bogan, Jaime Howley, 
Angela Wright 

Meeting began at 6:08pm.  Ground Rules were reviewed; Welcome and Introductions 

commenced. 

December 4th, 2017 meeting minutes: John Sexton made the motion to accept the minutes, 

Bryan Radliff 2nd.  All were in favor.   

Issues for City Departments: No City Departments were present. 

Issues for District Representatives/Elected Officials 

A coalition is being organized to address the lead poisoning issue.  Syracuse.com has an article 

from December 4, 2017 about Lead Awareness. Assemblywoman Pam Hunter was publically 

thanked for her support of more COPS cameras.  A question was asked about the ownership of 

Coin Laundromat.   

Special Projects: Tina Zagyva, TNT Coordinator, explained the Special Project Proposal 

Guidelines and Forms.  Deadline was announced to the group.   

TNT City-wide Board Update: Mel Menon explained the roles and responsibilities discussion at 

the TNT City-wide board meeting on January 3rd: creating an accessible document for all the 

different TNT groups to utilize.   

5 year plan update: Vaughn Irons, CEO, APD Solutions 
Vaughn provided an overview of the Southern Compass Southside 5 year plan which included 
data and short terms recommendations.  Questions were taken from the floor.  The 5 year plan 
will soon be available on the TNT Website.  City departments have positively responded to 
adopting the 5 year plan. The services for the 5 year plan were donated by APD Solutions.  
Vaughn was commended and Thanked.   
 
Announcements: Charles Pierce-El announced that the Home Owners Association is being 

rejuvenated: if interested please contact Charles Pierce-El.   

 
 

The next TNT meeting is February 5th 

 


